September, 2012
Dear Students and Parents/Guardians:

Welcome to the Automotive Program at the Tech Center.  This letter will serve as an introduction to my automotive technology class; you will receive the Tech Center Student Handbook, the Code of Conduct, the Safety Manual, the Automotive Technology Packet, and other materials your first week of school.

Our Tech Center Automotive Program strives to prepare students to make decisions about career choices in the transportation field.  Through authentic, trade related assignments students learn the systems of an automobile and identify problems as well as possible solutions while improving their motor and critical thinking skills. 

My automotive technology program involves hands on lab/shop work in a state of the art automotive shop.  Students will be instructed in the proper use of diagnostic tools as well as maintenance and repair procedures on our shop cars.  There will be classroom instruction using textbooks, worksheets, handouts, overheads, videos, computer programs, lectures, and guest speakers.  Student progress will be assessed using quizzes, tests, shop projects, homework assignments, essays, and presentations.  Parents/guardians will receive quarterly grade letters and official notices to keep them informed about student progress.  In addition, every student at the Tech Center will be expected to build a portfolio, which will include examples of student-generated work related to the automotive field. The portfolio, a binder which is kept at school, serves as a tool to assess student knowledge and achievement and

is part of each student’s grade. Teacher directed assignments will demonstrate research, automotive, technical and written skills.  

Students in the program will need strong communication as well as problem solving skills.  Solid reading comprehension, math computation, and computer application skills are needed to understand automotive manuals as well as computer information applications.  Academic teachers will work as members of the automotive team to help all students fulfill the necessary requirements to succeed in this program.

If you have any questions about the program or student progress, please call me at school after 2:00 PM at (914) 248-2471.  The Automotive Team is looking forward to the 2012-13 school year.







Sincerely,







John Paul Pegoli, teacher


Vincet DiTaranto, teaching assistant

Ann Prokop, integrated academics

Mary Simonelli, integrated academics
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I have read your orientation letter and reviewed the Automotive Technology Packet.  I understand the importance of the home/school partnership in education.

Please retain my letter for future reference.  Students should bring this Orientation Sign Off sheet and the Automotive Technology Packet to school as soon as possible.  Please sign all appropriate forms.  All forms will be kept on file with other student records.  Thank you.

Parent/Guardian Signature ____________________________________________

Student Signature ___________________________________________________

